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January 11, 2022 
 
 
 
The Certified Local Government of Burlington, NC considered the National Register request at 
the Burlington Historic Preservation Commission public meeting on January 11, 2022 and 
approved the following statement:  
 
 
We, the Burlington Historic Preservation Commission, have reviewed and discussed the 
nomination for the Aurora Cotton Mills Finishing Plant – Baker- Cammack Hosiery Mills Plant 
and find that the property meets the criteria for listing in the National Register of Historic 
Places as stated in Section 8 of the report. We, therefore, recommend that the property be 
submitted for listing in the Register. 
 
 
         James Euliss 
         James Euliss, Commission Chair 
 
 
The commission expressed excitement for the nomination and its positive impact on the 
Burlington Community.  No additional public comments were received. The motion for approval 
was made by James Euliss and seconded by Lori Bryan.  It passed unanimously on a 7-0 vote by 
James Euliss, Brian Pennington, Russ Vandermass-Peeler, Lori Bryan, Kristin Meinking, Josh 
Adkins and Wendy Geiss. 
 
 
 
 
Attest:  ______________________________ 
                    Jamie Lawson, HPC Liaison  

Burlington Historic Preservation Commission 



THE CHIEF ELECTED LOCAL OFFICIAL OR THE LOCAL GOVERNING BOARD SHOULD 
COMPLETE ONE OF THE FOLLOWING COMMENT PARAGRAPHS: 

C. I, Mayor James Butler, or We, the Burlington City Council, have reviewed the nomination for

Aurora Cotton Mills Finishing Plant - Baker-Cammack Hosiery Mills Plant and find that the 

property meets the criteria for listing in the National Register of Historic Places as stated in Section 8 of 

the report. We therefore, recommend that the property be submitted for listing in the Register. 

Additional Comments: 

cial 's signature and date 


